PENDLETON COMMUNITY FORUM

SECOND MEETING

Tuesday 15th February 2005

Wrotham Close, off Westerham Avenue, Salford

Resident Attendees:

Syd Cauldwell, Gerry Stone, John Finley, Monica Wilson, Edward Down, Suzanne Evans, Roy Chadwick, Andrew Callaghan, Ann Cosgrove, Cllr J.D. Warmisham and others.

Total: approx 25 attendees.

Officers Present: 

Ade Alao


Programme Manager, HMR Team

Pat Greenwood

Principal Officer, Housing Options Team

Chris Whitfield

Housing Market Renewal Officer, HMR Team

Helen Jones


Housing Market Renewal Officer, HMR Team

Apologies:

Councillor A. Salmon



Item 1 – Welcome & Introductions

1.1 Ade Alao began the meeting, introduced the Salford City Council Officers in attendance and explained how the meeting was to be structured with reference to the agenda (slide 2).

**Please find a copy of the presentation and other supplementary material used at this meeting attached. **

Item 2 – Minutes of Last Meeting

2.1
Ade Alao read through the action points from the last Community Forum (18.01.05).

Item 3 –  Matters Arising

3.1 There were no matters raised by attendees.

ITEM 4 – Appointment of Chair & Vice-Chair (Slide 5)

4.1 Ade Alao presented the report CF(05)01 asking the attendees to nominate a Chair and Vice-Chair for the Community Forum in line with guidelines set out in the terms of reference.

4.2 Ade Alao was formally asked to take the role as chairperson when it appeared that there were no community members willing to take either role: he declined, pointing to the possible conflict of interest with his role as an employee of Salford City Council.

4.3 It was suggested that part of the criteria for a Chair or Vice Chair should be membership of the Pendleton Steering Group: Ade Alao stated that the role of the community representative was to provide this link between the community forum and the steering group.  The role of the Chair or Vice-Chair was limited to areas of conduct at the Community Forum meeting.

4.4 Suzanne Evans was proposed by Roy Chadwick and attendees endorsed her role as Chair.

4.5 Ade Alao stated work would be carried out to seek nominations for a Vice-Chair by the next meeting.  ACTION:  Chris Whitfield
Item 5 – Dates of Future Meetings (Slide 6)

5.1
Ade Alao presented report CF (05)02 which recommended dates to be considered for future meetings.  All dates are set for Tuesday evenings except for the recommended date of Wednesday 29th June 2005 that has been moved back to accommodate a Salford South Area Housing meeting.

5.2
Attendees endorsed the dates recommended for future meetings.

ITEM 6 – Terms of Reference (Slide 7)

6.1 Ade Alao (referring to report CF(05) 02 ) confirmed that revisions asked for at the last meeting had been made to the Terms of Reference.  Specifically, the passage relating to Accountability and Reporting Requirements’: addition:  “The group will be required to propose and discuss agenda items from the Pendleton Steering Group …..”. 

6.2 Ross Spanner and Deborah MacDonald have looked at ways to use the current distribution network set-up by the Ordsall & Langworthy Community Committee: Community Forum minutes will be distributed for reference with the Community Committee documents alongside the current Community Forum mail out list.

6.3
Terms of Reference approved by the Forum.

ITEM 7 – Master Planning Consultant Selection Update (slide 8)

7.1
Ade Alao informed attendees of progress in the consultant selection process with reference to report CF (05)04.  12 Expressions of Interest were received by the 21st January 2005. At the Pendleton Steering Group Meeting on the 26th January a sub-group was selected consisting of Councillor Andrew Salmon, Mr Edward D. Down and Bill Skilki of the Central Salford URC.  On Monday 14th February 2005 the sub-group met and, using the 10 page submissions and advice from officers with expertise in different areas, selected 5 of 11 consultants to Invite to Tender.  Tender submissions are expected by 2pm on the 4th March with interviews taking place on the 15th of the month.

7.2 Ade Alao explained that one of the submissions was made by Locum Destination, the consortium appointed by the Shadow Urban Regeneration Company (URC) to develop the Vision and Regeneration Framework for Central Salford.  At the last steering Group meeting a decision was taken that Locum be invited to withdraw their submission and have a clear role in developing the Area Action Plan and that an additional criteria for the appointment of consultants will be their willingness to work with Locum to ensure strategic alignment with the Central Salford Framework.  Therefore 11 submissions were considered by the sub-group on the 14th February.

7.3 Concern was raised that the Community Forum had had no involvement in the selection process; Ade Alao and Councillor Warmisham explained that as the sub-group had been delegated by the Steering Group and included a community representative as one of the three members there was no need for concern - the views of the Community Forum were fully represented.  Attendees accepted this explanation.

7.4 Attendees asked for a short report on the submissions received to be made at the next Community Forum meeting.  

ACTION:  Deborah MacDonald
ITEM 8 – Housing Options – Pendleton Fortnight

8.1 Pat Greenwood of the Housing Options Team gave an update on the Pendleton Fortnight consultation process.  The two weeks of drop-in events across Pendleton have now been concluded and the team have moved to another area within Central Salford.  The feedback received so far has been excellent and attendees are reminded that if they haven’t sent their questionnaire back as yet, they have until April 15th to do so.

8.2 Anne Cosgrove stated that Nursery Street had not received the Housing options Review booklet and despite reporting this issue to Officers nothing had yet been delivered.  Pat Greenwood stated that she would organise the mailing of the booklet to homes in the Nursery Street area and the team would attempt to revisit.  ACTION: Pat Greenwood 

ITEM 9 – Inviting Speakers to Future Meetings (Slide 10)

9.1 Ade Alao asked attendees to consider inviting speakers to future meetings and suggested a number of examples that might be considered.  Ade Alao acknowledged that Mr Roy Chadwick had sent an email on this for the attention of the Community Forum.

9.2 Due to the lack of information available regarding the proposed new Tesco development within the Pendleton area attendees asked that Tesco’s be contacted and asked to send a representative to attend the next Community Forum meeting.  Officers are also asked to explore the opportunity of Tesco publicising the next Community Forum meeting.  ACTION:  Deborah MacDonald/Chris Whitfield
9.3 Ade Alao suggested attendees send forward questions they wish to ask the Tesco representative prior to the next meeting.  Questions put forward at the meeting included:

Q. What are your plans?

Q. Can we see the plans for the proposed new store?

Q. Has a study into the impact upon traffic of the new store been carried out?

Q.
Which direction & time will your delivery lorries be coming into the store?

Q. Are you planning to include a petrol station?

Q. What impact will there be on Pendleton Shopping City?

Q. How will Tesco be investing in the wider community?

Q. Will it be a 24 hour store?

9.4 Roy Chadwick suggested each meeting should be built around the subject of the speaker and raised concern that despite the increasing housing development within the area, for example the work of Urban Splash and Wimpey, there is a distinct lack of social or evening facilities.  Ade Alao stated that he recognised the need for these facilities and they will all be considered within the master planning process.  Wimpey and Urban Splash to be invited as speakers to future meetings.  ACTION:  Deborah MacDonald/Chris Whitfield
9.5 Monica Wilson raised the issue that development of a large Tesco’s store may take trade away from Salford Shopping City retailers - the same affect that can be seen following new large-scale developments in Eccles.

9.6  Edward Down requested that someone from Salford City Council Planning department be invited to explain current planning policy within the area.  ACTION:  Deborah MacDonald/Chris Whitfield
9.7 Suzanne Evans asked for a master planning expert to be invited, possibly from the Sheffield area.  ACTION:  Deborah MacDonald/Chris Whitfield
ITEM 10 – Pendleton Steering Group – 26.01.05

10.1 Ade Alao presented report CF (05)05 to attendees asking the Community Forum to note the Pendleton Steering Group report for information.  Attendees noted the minutes.

10.2 Suzanne Evans suggested that the minutes should be shortened into summaries for future meetings.  ACTION:  Chris Whitfield
ITEM 11 – Any Other Business

11.1 Mr Roy Chadwick, following on from the point made earlier (point 9.4) that there are very few activities for Pendleton residents on an evening, suggested to attendees that future meetings could be held at the Players Theatre.  The theatre is largely underused and should meetings be held there, and with the addition of entertainment to follow, there may be an opportunity for mutual reward.  Mr Chadwick made three recommendations:

· Erect a notice board in the foyer area.

· Ask for volunteers to run a community café between 10am and 4pm on weekdays and provide loose seating.

· Future meetings to be held at the theatre.

A suggestion was made that a piece of consultation should be carried out to acknowledge whether the local community want this facility.

11.2 Questions were raised regarding the theatre including – is it insured?  Facilities on offer?  Security of vehicles?  Ade Alao said Officers would look into these areas and report back at the next meeting. 

 ACTION – Chris Whitfield

11.3 Suzanne Evans suggested it might be advantageous for Mr Chadwick or representatives of the Players Theatre to talk to members of the theatre above the Kings Arms public house.  Mr Edward Down asked for Marilyn Thornley, Principal Officer in Tenant Participation, to be contacted to see whether she could encourage local residents associations to use the site.  ACTION:  Chris Whitfield
ITEM 12 – Date, Time and Venue of Next Meeting
12.1
Next Meeting:
7.00 pm, Tuesday15th February at Wrotham Close 

